NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

March
The Network Data Support Working Group has met once since the last ROS meeting. 

Burk Childers provided an update on EDS 2 progress and pending activities. The content of update was the information that was presented at the ROS meeting. Additional information was provided about ICCP points that ERCOT is receiving that look to be bad and a request that people complete there review of the transformer models. The group was also informed that EDS2 scorecards will be included in the ERCOT Board weekly update.
Ehab Salah provided more details about the up-coming NOMCR training. Everyone should have received a schedule for training and if you have not or are uncertain when your training is to occur contact the EDS 2 team at EDS2@ercot.com. Ehab also requested that if anyone was having problems connecting to the NMMS sandbox to contact him to resolve the problem.
There was also a discussion about the modeling of Private Use Networks and the data that should be provided to ERCOT for these facilities. It is unclear how much information for behind the wall transmission should be provided to ERCOT. 

There was a discussion about issues different participants have when completing the addendum 1 of the RARF. The majority of the issues seem to be caused by how the form is laid out which leads to confusion on what information needs to be reported. The up coming workshops should help with the majority of these issues.
CenterPoint Energy provided an update on the work they have been leading on network model validation, specifically the ability to exchange CIM incremental models between TSPs and ERCOT.
The next NDSWG meeting will be in Taylor on March 18.







